

Newsletter Date: 8th October 2021

## Parent Evenings—Monday 18th and Tuesday 19th October

Please book your Online Parent Evening appointment on eSchools if you have not already done so. Please note there will be no after school clubs on Monday 18th October due to parents evening.

### **School Uniform**

We have noticed that pupils are coming into school with false nails, dangly earrings and cat ear headbands. False nails, dangly earrings and cat ear head bands are a health and safety issue and although they may seem quite harmless to wear, they can cause injury to the child or to others during playtimes and PE lessons. Suitable alternatives are a flat headband and stud earrings. We do not expect any child to be wearing false nails to school.

### **School Shoes**

All children are expected to wear black school shoes unless permission has been given. There are times when pupils need to wear trainers e.g. medical reasons, but again this is authorised by Mrs Bennett and staff are then made aware.

If you are having financial difficulties in buying school shoes then please contact Mrs Carrick or the school office.

#### **School Dinners**

If your child has an appointment and you are aware they will be late into school but will require a school dinner, please could you let the school office know so that the dinner can be ordered by the 9.30am deadline.

## Y6 Bikeability

Please could all completed forms for children wishing to take part in this year's Bikeability training during week commencing Monday 15th November, be returned to school by Friday 14th October at the very latest. We will not be able to add any children to the list after this deadline.

### **Cam Parish Council**

Cam Parish Council will be visiting school on Tuesday 12 October, regarding the proposed building plans for the area. They will be available in both the Infant and Junior School playgrounds from 3.15pm for anyone who is interested in finding out more information.

## A Plea for Help!

We need a group of parents to help us sort out our school library. We have some amazing books and we have some very tired old books that need filtering. If you can spare some time helping us sort out the library—in fact any time, it will be greatly received. Please contact the school office or talk to Mrs Milton.

# Important Dates to Remember—Autumn Term

Monday 18th October—Online Parents Evening—no after school

Tuesday 19th October—Online Parents Evening

Thursday 21st October—flu vaccinations

Friday 22nd October—INSET day -School Closed for Children

Monday 1st November—School Returns

Monday 1st November—Y3 Medieval dress up day.

Friday 5th November—Cherry Class Assembly

Friday 19th November—Elm Class Assembly

Friday 26th November—Cedar Class Assembly

Friday 4th March—Willow Class Assembly

Friday 11th March—Juniper Class Assembly

Friday 18th March—Maple Class Assembly

Friday 1t April—Oak Class Assembly

Thank you to everyone who donated food as part of our Harvest celebration. This donation of food will be sent to the local Food Bank and distributed to the less fortunate in our community.











Newsletter Date: 8th October 2021

## Open Morning—Friday December 3rd 9:15-10:30am & 11:00am —12pm

This open morning will be for existing and new parents to come along and have a tour of the school. We appreciate that some parents haven't been able to see the school and experience what we do so well, so this is an opportunity to visit classes and see the facilities we have. Further details to follow regarding booking your place for a tour.

#### **Class Assemblies**

From next term there will be opportunities for parents and family members to watch their child's class assembly. As part of this experience you will also be invited back to the classroom to view your child's work. Redwood's Class assembly will take place next Friday 15th at 9:am—9:45am (includes visit to the classroom). Dates for the other classes are in the 'Dates to Remember' section.

# Message from Cam Woodfield PTA

"Cam Woodfield PTA held its 2021 AGM on Monday 4 Oct. Thank you to all those who joined us. The minutes have been distributed by email but we would like to take this opportunity to introduce this year's elected committee members.

Chair- Gillie Wooldridge,

Vice-Chair-Emma Baker,

Treasurer-Ben Hewitt and

Secretary- Nikki Morrison.

We also have 7 general members, Meg Lansdowne, Kathryn Hewitt, Rich Lane, Caroline Wright-Roberts, Theresa Richardson, Sue Tudor and Nicki Pitts.

If anyone else is interested in getting involved please get in touch by emailing <a href="mailto:friendsofwoodfieldschool@gmail.com">friendsofwoodfieldschool@gmail.com</a>. You can also keep abreast of events by joining the PTA Facebook page at <a href="mailto:www.facebook.com/groups/cwpta/">www.facebook.com/groups/cwpta/</a>"

# The Quarry Chapel—Forthcoming Events

Abi Nicol from The Quarry Chapel has secured funding to deliver 6 week blocks of the following courses:

Preschoolers - Little Crafties!

Primary age 7+

Ukelele Club 7+

Make & Create for teenagers

Adult crafts x 2 sessions

The aim is to provide exciting sessions using quality materials and to support the local community in positive and creative ways!. The cost of each course will be £24. Information flyers for adult sessions in Mindful Movement and craft have been circulated this week to our parents via email.

For further information, contact Abi: thequarrychapel@gmail.com

# Important Dates to Remember—Autumn Term

Monday 18th October—Online Parents Evening—no after school

Tuesday 19th October—Online Parents Evening

Thursday 21st October—flu vaccinations

Friday 22nd October—INSET day -School Closed for Children

Monday 1st November—School Returns

Monday 1st November—Y3 Medieval dress up day.

Friday 5th November—Cherry Class Assembly

Friday 19th November—Elm Class Assembly

Friday 26th November—Cedar Class Assembly

Friday 4th March—Willow Class Assembly

Friday 11th March—Juniper Class Assembly

Friday 18th March—Maple Class Assembly

Friday 1st April—Oak Class Assembly

Thank you to everyone who donated food as part of our Harvest celebration. This donation of food will be sent to the local Food Bank and distributed to the less fortunate in our community.







